
McKenna, Neil

From: anne.dawson@hrsdc-rhdcc.gc.ca
Sent: Monday, April 20, 2020 7:11 PM
To: leslie.church@canada.ca; sabina.saini@canada.ca; zita.astravas@canada.ca; Stickney,

Matt; Chin, Ben; Broadhurst, Jeremy
Cc: Sra, Jagmeet; opheliajohn@hrsdc-rhdcc.gc.ca
Subject: LTC Heads Up

HI All,
I was advised today by Sienna Seniors Living, the largest LTC and seniors home provider in Ontario and the third largest
in Canada, that they will soon be making a request to the federal government to bring in the army because they are so
short staffed.
Sienna is part of the Canadian Association to Protect and Equip Seniors (CAPES), a coalition of long term care and seniors
home providers. Leslie and I have has a few calls with CAPES and Leslie's team and our Ambassador are working hard to
help them get some of their PPE out of China.
Sienna indicated they have been advised by the Ontario government last Tuesday that measures were put in place to
ensure hospitals send some of their staff to LTC homes but this is not happening.
They are grateful for the help we have provided to date on the ground in China.
Best,
Anne

Anne Dawson

Chief of Staff, Office of the Minister of Seniors
Employment and Social Development Canada !Government of Canada
Office: 819-654-1579

Chef de cabinet, Cabinet de la ministre des Aines
Emploi et Developpement social Canada I Gouvernement du Canada
Bureau: 819-654-1579

1


